HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday June 30th, 2008

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), John Brunskill, Graham Markham, (Treasurer), Hilary Bull (Bookings Secretary), Jean Hodgkinson, Anne Mainwaring (Secretary) and Andrew Simpson. 
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence: Simon Bull, Alistair Cook, Mary Kitchin, Tim Pritt, Charlotte Tierney and Brian Wilson.

It was noted that Mary Kitchin had resigned as the Choir representative, and her replacement would be Liz Webb.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 29th April, 2008 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) Sanitary Bin. The Mothers and Toddlers Group had discussed this, and concluded that it was not necessary.

b) Clock for the Lawrence Hall. This had been provided and installed by Sue and Brian Wilson. The Committee recorded their thanks to the Wilsons.


	

	5.
	Maintenance: 

Heating. 

a) Hallamshire Heating had installed the new valve in the Sampson Room.

b) Possible relocation of Control Panel to Boiler House.

This was a difficult job. HH had been requested to give a quote, but had not come back to us. Engineer had been reluctant to say whether indeed this would be possible. Negotiations were continuing.

Fire Regulations.

Fire Service had not yet got back to us. Difficult to know whether this was because they agreed with the proposal that we should install more smoke alarms, or that they were dilatory in insisting that we install a more elaborate system. A booking for several nights during Christmas week had been received, and this cannot be confirmed until the Fire Regulations have been approved for camps. It was agreed that this should be resolved in one month from today’s date, so that Hilary could reply to the enquiry.

Roof signs

Bob confirmed that he had installed ‘Fragile Roof’ signs on the roof.

Outside doors to Front Porch

Bob described how these doors were deteriorating. Brian and himself had worked hard on them to repair and restore, but they may have to be replaced in the future.


	B.MUSGRAVE

B.MUSGRAVE/B.WILSON



	6.
	Roof

Bob had asked three companies to quote for a new roof, he had already received one. The company had advised that the approximate cost would be £40,000. It would be guaranteed for 40 years. Installation would take 7-10 days. The sample material was examined and it was decided that it was appropriate for the job. It was thought that we should allow £50,000. as a maximum amount for this project.

Jean suggested that Peak Park should be approached for the names of any other specialist companies working in this type of construction. It was thought that members of the Committee could inspect previous work carried out by any company whose quote was within our range. It was noted that the new insulation would reduce our energy costs, and that the quote would include removal of asbestos.

Funding – Jean stated the 2 Parish Councils had  reserved funds to help with the replacement roof. She thought that the amount from Outseats was in the region of £8000. and that Hathersage’s contribution was in the region of £30,000.

It was thought that when further details had been decided, the Committee would write to prospective donors for contributions to the project.

It was further thought that the roof over the extension at the rear of the building, wc’s, Sampson Roof and kitchen, should also be replaced at the same time.

Anne to inform James Fletcher of these developments.


	B.MUSGRAVE

A.MAINWARING

	7.
	Stanage Hall/Youth Club

New Lease

Anne reported on a phone call from Pam Blackshaw, Valuer to DCC. Ms Blackshaw assured the Committee that the new Lease would soon be approved. The delay had been caused by changes to the Youth Club Service.

Doors

These had been installed and everyone was very pleased with them. Brian had given them an extra coat of varnish. The Committee recorded their thanks to Brian for this.

Youth Club.

It appeared that this was back in use again on Friday evenings. Anne was asked to obtain a copy of their opening hours, as it made a difference to the Hall lettings. They were using musical instruments and the noise level might interfere with other Hall users.


	A.MAINWARING

	8.
	Hearing Aid Loop System

Andrew handed two signs to Bob for installation in the Hall.


	B.MUSGRAVE

	9.
	Film Club

Jean reported that the first year had gone well, although the choice of films was tricky.  The equipment was being lent to Bamford for their Gala week, Jean would check if the equipment was insured on their premises. The Film Club would hold their AGM on the first night of the new season at the end of September.
	J.HODGKINSON



	10
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that the audit for 2007 had been completed. A report had been sent to the Charity Commissioners. It was thought that an amended list of Trustees should be sent to the CC, including Simon and Hilary. This to be checked at the next meeting.

The accounts showed a deficit of £10,706 to the end of June 2008, the bulk of this expenditure was due to repairs and maintenance. However we still had a healthy bank balance.

Graham reported that he had reduced the utilities bill by £100 per month – it was thought that this must in some measure, be due to the new controls of the boiler.  

It was noted that the storage of a photocopy of the Trust Document had been moved from the Bank and was now kept by Graham.
	G.MARKHAM.



	11
	Bookings Report.

The Memorial Hall is used in different ways at this time of the year with Well Dressing preparations, Gala Events and one-off bookings taking place alongside some regular bookings.

We have offered the regular groups the chance to use the facilities through August and some groups have decided to continue meeting. A wedding is also booked for August. We continue to receive payments for bookings before the events take place for one-off bookings. Thank you to Andrew Simpson for a brilliant job constructing the Memorial Hall website we are sure it will attract more bookings.

Enquiries continue to be made about overnight bookings and clarification is needed about whether these are possible. We have an enquiry for the 22nd-26th December this year which we can book in if there are no objections, and already a provisional booking for a Camp in October 2009.

We would like the Committee to continue considering the re-siting of the Heating Control panel to the boiler house in order to simplify access for Phil Humphreys who kindly programmes the heating controls.

Thanks to Phil Humphreys, and to Anne who continues to support Simon and I so well with all lettings.

Anne to write to Phil Humphreys informing him on the progress of moving the Control Panel, the reduction in energy costs and inviting him to attend any meeting he wished.
	

	12
	Website.

The Committee recorded their thanks to Andrew for his work in setting this up. It was thought that it should be regularly maintained with news of ongoing improvements, for example the new roof project.


	A.SIMPSON

	13
	Correspondence

Anne had received a telephone call from Charlotte Tierney, as a member of the PTA, in respect of  the Flyposting clause in the Hiring Agreement. It was agreed that Anne should write to Charlotte explaining that the Management Committee of the Hall, were warning hirers of local authority regulations and that these regulations were not initiated by the Memorial Hall Committee. 

Anne had a received a telephone call for a representative of the Sheffield Oratorio Chorus – saying how well their event had gone, and how much they had enjoyed being in the Hall.
	A.MAINWARING



	14
	Any Other Business.

Car Parking. 

Anne suggested that we had an A-Board, for use by hirers, stating that the car park was for use of hirers only. No conclusion was reached, and it was to be discussed again at the next meeting.

Table Top in Sampson Room.

Graham asked if the table could have a new top. It was agreed that some ideas would be put forward at the next meeting.
	B.WILSON/B.MUSGRAVE/

A.SIMPSON.

	13
	Date of next Meeting : Monday September 1st, 2008


	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday September 1st 2008, at

7.30 in the Sampson Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present – 

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (30th June 2008) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a) Car Parking

b) Table top.

5. Maintenance –

On going maintenance problems – Brian.

a) Move of Control Panel to Boiler House

6.
Fire Regulations

7.
Roof

8. Stanage Hall/Youth Club – 

Lease

Youth Club Opening hours. 

9. Film Club – Jean to report

10. Treasurer’s Report

11. Bookings Report

12.
Funding

13.
 Website

14. Correspondence –

15. Any other Business –

Date of Next Meeting : Monday, 3rd November 2008 
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